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e An Inquiry could be conducted less formally by a single individual, who would
examine the evidence and consider whether or not there were lessons to be learned or
further cases that might need to be investigated.

o It would make sense to announce the existence of such an exercise, since one
of the key objectives would be to reassure the public that we had carried out
the investigation. In any case, if we carried out the exercise in secret, we
would — understandably — be assumed to have something to hide.

o Once the exercise was known about, it would assume the status of the private
inquiry described above, since it would be difficult to refuse to take evidence
from survivors (and that evidence would have to be taken in private).

o The arguments for and against this option then become broadly the same as for
the private inquiry.

6. On balance, it would not be helpful to hold an Inquiry into this matter, although there
are strong arguments in favour. This is the conclusion that the Ministers for Education,
Finance, Justice, the Deputy Minister for Education and the Solicitor General reached
unanimously when they considered this matter last year. Ministers also concluded that it
is important to ensure we provide high quality support to survivors, learning from the good
practice developed by Barnardos and others. (We have already had detailed discussions with
Bamardos about the approaches they have used — although there might be negative reactions
from survivors if they were directly involved in providing that service). It is also important
that - in any public statement — we stress that we are being open with information, and are
acting in what we regard as the best interests of the survivors, and current residents. It will
also be important to stress the work we have done, and are doing, to ensure the protection of
children living in residential homes.

Letters

7. The attached draft replies to the outstanding GFs and PE535 have been restructured
from the drafts attached to the submission of 20 May to make the above points more clearly.
Two of the GFs were to the First Minister. One reply, to Andy Kerr, is drafted for the First
Minister’s signature. This submission asks for clearance from both Ministers to the replies.
When these letters have been cleared for issue, we will inform Who Cares? Scotland,
Barnardos, Quarriers and survivors groups of our proposed way forward.

Conclusion

8. We remain of the view that, given the other work that is being done, an inquiry would
not reduce the risk of future abuse, or help to meet the needs of survivors of past abuse. We
recognise that this is a finely balanced judgement, and that correspondents may wish to have
further exchanges with the Minister, or with officials.

9. We recommend that you write to those concerned in the attached terms, explaining
the arguments against-holding an Inquiry, but offering further discussions.

Colin MacLean
CYPSC Group
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